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Summary and 
Recommendation: 

 
Invites Members to consider the Member/Officer 
Relations – Protocol and whether to make 
recommendations for additions to the Protocol in 
relation to meetings. 
 
 

 
 
1. INTRODUCTION 

1.1 At the last Council Meeting held on July 28th, Members discussed at 
some length a meeting widely reported in the press and held at 
Irton where the Council’s policies on bin collections in rural areas 
came in for some criticism. 

1.2 The meeting was well attended by approximately 150 local 
residents together with three District Councillors, one of whom was 
the Ward Councillors.  By all accounts the debate was intense and 
the Council Officers were subject to much questioning. 

1.3 At the Council meeting I was asked as Monitoring Officer to look at 
the circumstances surrounding this meeting. I took it that this meant 
not only having regard to Code of Conduct issues but also the 
image of the Council . 

2. CONCLUSIONS OF INVESTIGATION 

2.1 Having spoken with some of those who attended , I am clear that 
there       are   no Code of Conduct issues which need to be 
addressed.  The difficulty of the  meeting arose because of the 
strong feelings of the large numbers of  local residents who 
attended the meeting. 

 2.2 However, it did lead me to consider the Member/Officer Relations 
–  Protocol, which forms part of the Borough Council’s 
Constitution.  The  Protocol is attached at Appendix A to this 
report.  One of the terms of  reference of the Standards 
Committee is “Overseeing the Council’s  Constitution “.  It therefore 
seems appropriate to seek the Committee’s  views over whether 



the Protocol should include relevant provisions  relating to 
Member/Officer relations at meetings and particularly at 
 outside meetings. 

3. MEMBER/OFFICER RELATIONS – AND MEETINGS 

3.1 Research into protocols of other Council’s support the following 
protocols  in respect of meetings:- 

 A requirement that Members and Officers show respect to 
each other at meetings; 

 An acknowledgement that although Members are entitled to 
question Officers at meetings they should avoid personal 
attacks and ensure criticism is constructive and well-
founded; 

 An expectation that Officers should be allowed the 
opportunity to explain themselves; 

 Whenever a public meeting is arranged to consider a local 
issue, all the Members representing a Ward should be 
invited to attend the meeting; 

 Should a Member intend to attend a public meeting outside 
their Wards relating to a local issue when they know an 
Officer is to attend they should advise the Officer of their 
intention to attend. 

4. CONCLUSION 

4.1 Although it should be emphasised that there has been no evidence 
of  inappropriate behaviour in the case of the outside meeting 
referred to, it  does give Members the opportunity to consider 
whether    provisions  relating to meetings ought to be 
included in the current Protocol – and if  so, what they should be. 
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